-+Honeywell Retiree Club Board Meeting Minutes 

May 5, 2009 
Meeting was called to order by President Virginia Clagett at 1:00pm.   

Those present were: 

	Virginia Clagett   Don Peeples     Al Boeck

	Shirley Krieger    John Kopala    Russ Henzel

	Wally Klovstad  Jim Scarlett  Jane Bilyeu              

	Mary Barkl    Ike Templeton  Harry Heller

	 


Our next meeting will be Sept 1st,  2009 at 1 pm in regular Union Hills meeting room.
Minutes

A motion to approve April meeting minutes was made and seconded, all board agreed.    
Treasurer’s Report

Bert sent copy of expenses and income.  Board approved.
Electronic Tools

Russ reported that phones have been quiet, several e-mail addresses have been changed and the move to e-bridge has wound down.
Bridge Publication Status

John reviewed the Bridge for May; changes were recommended and will be incorporated.    
Membership Report 

Current membership update:
Total Active
         
838 (26% are e-mail only)
Assoc


101
 
VIPs 


  29
New Retirees:  
  16
Programs and Event Status

Al will make reservations from 10-3 for October 27th for Oktoberfest.  Reserve 2 Ramada’s and let John know if the 27th is okay so he can note in Bridge.  Mary will coordinate and will need volunteers when the time gets closer.
Tent City – Bob Fuller is contact.

September 21, 2009 Diamondbacks game, tickets are available.
Menu and cost of $35.00 per person for December 3rd Holiday Dinner Dance was approved and agreed upon by board.   

Russ’ daughter got NAU scholarship.  Jim will check because there were several from boards family that were to apply.  Applications are on Web Site. 

Old Business

Jim did a comparison of By Laws for both Sperry and Honeywell clubs.  Jim to arrange meeting to discuss differences in the fall, Virginia, Don, Jim, Ike and Shirley will meet to discuss differences.  
Virginia provided information that we may not get meeting space at the old Sperry building.  We may need to find meeting space somewhere else. 
Meeting was adjourned at 2:05 pm.

Respectfully Submitted

Mary L. Barkl, Secretary
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